Sturbridge Trails Committee

Meeting Minutes

Date: May 13, 2010

Location: Temporary Town Hall, Room 34
Attendees:   Randy Redetzke (RR)(Chairman), Brandon Goodwin (BG), Pat McGarrah (PM), Steve Morris (SM)

Associate Attendees: Louie Berthiaume (LB), Richard Paradise (RP) 

Absent: Doug Quigley (DQ)

Other Guests: Tom Chamberland (TC)(PLAC/USACE) 

6:10 PM call to order 

· Reviewed meeting minutes of April 8, 2010. BG motion: Motion to approve the minutes of April 8, 2010 as written, PM second, Approved 4/0.

· RR reported on the status of the Trails Charter, MOU and BOS meeting. BOS approved the charter and MOU with some minor corrections. Currently waiting for the TA to send the final version. BOS requested that term limits of 5 years be incorporated into the charter with reappointment allowed. TA has sent a list of term completion dates for the current members of: PM – June 30, 2011, RR – June 30, 2012, BG – June 30, 2013, SM – June 30, 2014, DQ – June 30, 2015, LB – June 30, 2013, RP – June 30, 2014.

· RR reported on the PLAC status – six items have been identified. Next step is to bring the Open Space Committee into the discussion. The current PLAC proposal adds a spot for the trails committee to have a sitting member.  

· Annual town meeting provided approval for all of the warrant articles related to trails.

· Heins UTAP was completed on ½ of the Pond Loop Trail. Continuation scheduled for 5/20/10 6:00 PM.

· Reviewed the “to do list” for the June 5 Heins trails dedication event.

· TC reviewed the Monthly Trails Status Report – two significant Items discussed, the DCR grant on the Westville Trail is complete except for some minor shoulder clean up and seeding. This work to be done as part of an upcoming trail work day. - The request for proposal for a consultant on the HPP grant has gone out. SM is going to talk to the TA for the legal help needed to get the Morse agreement moving. RR to send email to TA of introduction of SM.

· We have not formally heard from the Con Com regarding the wetlands violation remediation, so no action can be taken.

· PM reported that the Grand Trunk Trail Blazers voted to sell T shirts for us with all proceeds coming back to the committee for purchasing additional T shirts.

· RR reported that he has not heard anything new on the Savers Bank grant.

· TC reported that the Tantasqua High School students have begun installing the roof on the shed.

· TC indicated that Phil Cambo is planning to work on Crossing A&B on Saturday May 15, 2010. Also, LB, RR & RP plan to work on the Kiosk and RR plans to mow the Stafford Trail.

· RTMPSC: The RTMPSC is continuing to work on the RFP for a consultant. 

· Next meeting June 10, 2010 at Temporary Town Hall room 34 6:00PM.

·  Adjourn 7:55 PM 
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